BOARD OF ELECTIONS AND REGISTRATION MEETING MINUTES 
February 17, 2022


[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 3:00pm in Pembroke, Ga by Chairman Tom Hand. Present Chairman Tom Hand, Election Supervisor Cindy Reynolds, Assistant Election Supervisor Keshia Gusman, Deputy Registrar Linda Van Heulen.  In attendance via Zoom teleconference, Vice-Chairman Nevin Patton, Secretary Dan Daneen, Administrator Kathryn Downs, Ken Copi with The Bryan County Democratic Party, George Mack with Fair Count and Rena Patton.

1. REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM JANUARY MEETING

We did not have a meeting for the month of January due to not having a quorum. 

2. OLD BUSINESS

New Board Members were sworn in by Becky Crowe prior to the start of the board meeting. Officers were established. Tom Hand Chairman, Nevin Patton Vice-Chairman, and Dan Daneen Secretary. 

3. NEW BUSINESS
Keshia Gusman reported that the Secretary of State’s office will launch the new voter registration system (GARVIS) on March 14, 2022. 
Redistricting is 90% complete. 
The Portal for new poll workers received twenty-two (22) new applicants of those we will hire eleven (11).
May Ballot questions were covered and all ads have been submitted.
Inventory on election supplies has begun. 
The office has processed 523 voters to correct addresses.
(Please see the Elections Supervisor report attached.)

4. ADJOURNMENT

The next meeting is scheduled for March 17 at 3:00 pm. The meeting will be conducted remotely. There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Hand to adjourn the meeting, and Mr. Patton seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 3:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Daneen
Board Secretary


